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 COMMISSIONERS’ MEETING 

January 16, 2020 

 

 

The Bartholomew County Commissioners met in Special Session on January 16, 2020, 

in the Commissioners’ Chambers of the Governmental Office Building, 440 Third Street, 

Columbus, Indiana.  Commissioners Rick Flohr and Carl Lienhoop were present.  Larry 

Kleinhenz was absent.  County Attorney J. Grant Tucker was present.  County Auditor Pia 

O’Connor was absent. 

Chairman Lienhoop called the meeting to order and gave the invocation and led the 

Pledge of Allegiance. 

The first order of business was the approval of claims.  Commissioner Flohr made a 

motion to approve the claims.  Chairman Lienhoop seconded the motion that passed 

unanimously. 

Under Miscellaneous Items was the consideration of a contract with Haiderer Homes, 

Inc. (Columbus) for remodeling office space at the county’s facility at 2675 Foxpoint Drive, 

Columbus.  Haiderer estimated $15,792 for remodeling Suite D of the property.  Chairman 

Lienhoop moved to enter into the contract subject to the revisions made by County Attorney 

J. Grant Tucker.   Commissioner Flohr seconded the motion that passed unanimously. 

With the county offices being closed on 1/20/20 for Martin Luther King Day, and the 

1/21/20 meeting being cancelled, the next commissioners’ meeting will be held on Monday, 

January 27, 2020 at 10:00 a.m. in the GOB Commissioners’ Chambers.  There being no other 

business, the meeting was adjourned. 
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